
Date: February 28, 2025 
To: House Committee on Climate, Energy, and Environment 
Subject: Support HB 3081 One Stop Shop 
 
Dear Chair Lively, Vice-Chair Gamba, Vice-Chair Levy, and Members of the Committee: 
 
My name is Grace Rogers, and I live in Salem, Oregon. I support HB 3081 because Oregonians 
need more support navigating hundreds of available energy efficiency upgrades and rebates. 
 
I support HB 3081 because every person deserves the choice to participate in climate resilience, 
but the process to opt into energy efficient incentives can be complicated and inaccessible. I am a 
college student currently trying to find housing to rent, and I am not really able to choose clean 
energy or make conscious decisions regarding climate resilience within housing. However, there 
are programs to increase the energy efficiency of homes that landlords may not be aware of or 
know how to access. HB 3081 would make these incentives more available and would benefit 
both landlords and renters alike, lowering energy costs and reducing carbon emissions. 
Supporting climate resilience measures such as this can create more affordable and resilient 
housing options for students like me. 
 
Every Oregonian should have access to life-changing home upgrades that lower energy bills, 
improve health, and protect us from extreme heat and wildfire smoke. We must make it easier for 
people of all incomes and abilities to stay in their homes and make housing resilient. 
 
I urge you to support HB 3081.  
 
Sincerely,  
Grace Rogers 
Salem, Oregon 
 


